North Centers

Division Representatives Meeting

Friday, February 4, 2011
1:00 p.m.

Minutes
Present: Jose Castaneda, Jim Chin, Monica Cuevas, John Cummings, Kelly Fowler, Chris Glaves, Debbie Ikeda, Erica Johnson, Kirtley King, Joseph Libby, and Leslie Ratá.
1. FERPA

a. Family Education Rights Privacy Act of 1974

b. See AR 5040 & BP5040.
c. The only info we can release is “directory information”, which includes  student’s name, date and place of birth, major field of study, participation in officially-recognized activities and sports, weight and height of members of athletic teams, dates of attendance, degrees and awards received, and the most recent educational agency or institution attended by the student.
d. “Educational/Student Records” information may not be released.  This includes those records, files, documents, and other materials which contain information directly related to a student and are maintained by a District or community college or by a person acting for the District or college.

e. Only the VP of Admissions and Records, John Cummings, can release information other than directory information.  Students must be notified in advance of any release of information.
f. There is a release form that students can fill out if they want their information to be released.  We should update our form to include an end-date.

g. We need to be sure to check to see if there’s a FERPA form on file before we talk to parents.

h. Official communication via mail or e-mail is perfectly acceptable.  However, information of any kind should never be given over the phone, whether you are making or receiving the call.  We also have to be careful how SARS calls are worded; they must contain only very generic information.

i. Even if the student is a minor, we must be very careful about releasing information to parents or family members.  Parents need to either come in with the student or bring proof that the student is their dependent.

2. SB 1440

a. There is a workshop on SB1440 in San Jose at the end of February.  Several of our faculty and administrators are attending.
b. Psychology, Communication, and Sociology will be the first degrees established with the new guidelines.
c. We must have 2 majors in place by Fall 2011.

3. Summer-Fall 2011 Schedule

a. North Centers online course information is in the SU/FA 2011 schedule.

4. Spring 2012 Schedule Development Calendar

a. We’re going to start working on SP12 schedule next month.  

b. Jim and Kelly will get the schedule development calendar out to division reps soon.

5. Disruptive Student Behavior Form

a. If you have an incident with a student, please fill out a disruptive behavior report, even if you don’t want any action taken against the student.  We need to keep the information on file.

b. These reports can help us work with students and get them help if necessary.

6. Manic Mondays

a. We are starting a program called “Manic Mondays”.  We are going to do some fitness and technology sessions in an effort to relieve some stress and have some fun.  Let us know if you have any ideas or suggestions.
7. Grants in Process

a. The district is reapplying for the Career Advancement Academy Grant.  This grant is 1.66 million.  If awarded, we will offer child development, manufacturing, and welding in Madera.  At Willow we will offer water and computer technician certificated.

b. Fresno County Department of Social Services/CalWorks- Willow International will be applying in February for DSS funding to expand the support of our CalWorks students. 
c. TAA- Trade Adjustment Assistance- This grant is for $20 million, to build more programs at the North Centers.

8. Referral Form for Psych Services

a. We have two psych interns that are working with Kathie Spriggs, so we have more services available to students.

b. Complete the Psych Services Referral Form and send to counseling.

9. SARS Early Alert

a. SARS Alert is our new Early Alert Process.

b. Reviewed the SARS Alert Referral Form on the NC website.

c. Instructors can go onto the site and click on students that they want to refer.  The referral will go to Erica Johnson and/or Ralph Munoz, who will distribute it appropriately.  The student will also be notified that they have been referred.

d. Faculty will use their network username and password to log into the system.
The next meeting is March 4.  The meeting adjourned at 2:00 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,

Leslie Ratá

Administrative Assistant

